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NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

Playing Field Committee 
19 May 2021 

 

PRESENT:  Councillors M. Abraham, Holborn, and Wood 
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk J. Haslope and D. Wyndham (Cricket Club) 
 
Minute No.  
PFC 21/ 
1. ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN OF THE PLAYING FIELD COMMITTEE – It was Resolved that 

Councillor M. Abraham be elected as Chairman of the Playing Field Committee. 
 

2. ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN OF THE PLAYING FIELD COMMITTEE – It was 
Resolved that Councillor Wood be elected as Vice Chairman of the Playing Field Committee. 
 

3. COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP OF NON-COUNCIL MEMBERS – D. Wyndham was happy to 
remain on the Committee as a representative of the Cricket Club and it was hoped that a representative from 
the Junior Football Managers would accept the offer to join the committee. 
 

4. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Cllrs Blogg & Knight submitted apologies 

5. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST - Declarations are noted 
at the appropriate minute. 
 

6. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 14 APRIL 2021 - Resolved – that the minutes be 
accepted as an accurate record and were signed by the Chairman. 
 

7. PUBLIC FORUM - There was no public speaking 

8. PARK WARDEN’S REPORT – The Park Warden had no issues of concern to report.  He will be away 
for the Bank Holiday weekend and so it was agreed that the committee members would be able to litter pick 
on Sunday 30 May and Monday 31 May, to ensure that the park is left clean for all users. 
 

9. CLERK’S REPORT 
9.1. Monthly report - The Clerk reported that the new post in the corner of the car park had been hit by a 

vehicle.  The CCTV had been checked and the post had been secured back in place with postcrete.    

9.2. The financial position of the Playing Field Committee was noted.  No concerns were raised. 
 

10. OTHER MATTERS 

10.1. Drainage and Surface of Playing Field – Correspondence from the Cricket Club has requested that 

work be carried out on the field to smooth the surface and improve drainage.  Prior to the meeting the 

Clerk contacted the current Grounds Maintenance contractor about this, and their report was read out.  

Since Adamsons already carry out work at the Bowls Club, it was agreed that the Clerk would seek their 

opinion on steps that could be taken and the matter would be discussed again at the next meeting. 

 D. Wyndham declared a non-pecuniary interest being a member of the Cricket Club 

10.2. Men in Sheds – It was noted that 6 residents attended a meeting about setting up Men in Sheds, using 

the Pavilion, having expressed an interest in the project.  The numbers were limited due to lockdown 

restrictions.  The opportunity was taken to look at the venue, and it was agreed that work would 

continue to set up the club in an informal way following the Men in Sheds guidance.  The next step will 

be to arrange a meeting for all those interested. 

10.3. Commuted Sum Grant – The grant application form was reviewed with the full committee.  The clerk 

will complete it and submit it as soon as possible. 

 

The meeting closed at : 8.50pm 
Date of next meeting : 9 June 2021 


